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KAJUR gasps as 

Mobil raises price

By GIFF JOHNSON

Ebeye’s power plant is now paying about $1 more per gallon of fuel than does the Marshalls Energy Company in Majuro — a new development that is going to further strain the already cash-strapped power company. Mobil recently increased its price to KAJUR — Ebeye’s power plant operation — despite declining world market prices, and national leaders are scrambling to work out how they and KAJUR are going to keep the lights on at Ebeye with the higher-priced diesel.

“It’s going to affect their (KAJUR’s) operation and most likely require additional subsidy to keep the lights on,” MEC board chairman and Public Works Minister Matt Zackhras told the Journal this week. “The government is working with the Department of Interior to allocate funds to help out.”

The Nitijela approved a $350,000 subsidy for KAJUR in this year’s budget, but some observers believed that was small to begin with even before the 25 percent fuel price hike by Mobil.

The price hike is the result of a new contract issued by Mobil in late October and signed by KAJUR officials that raises the price from the previous $2.80 per gallon to about $3.45 per gallon, according to MEC officials in Majuro.

MEC sells fuel to the public at $2.54 per gallon in Majuro, and buys it for use in the power plant from SK Networks at just over $2 per gallon.

The new Mobil price deal, effective at the end of October, is reportedly only through December 31 — the date by which Mobil has told RMI officials it intends to halt direct fuel supply shipments to Ebeye and Jaluit.

Since its fuel supply contract with MEC ran out in 2004, Mobil’s relations with MEC have deteriorated, and Zackhras’ comments about the lack of communication on the contract with the dramatically increased fuel prices highlights this.

“My understanding is that Mobil Oil Micronesia did not notify the (MEC) board, which is now overseeing

KAJUR, about this increase except through a signed contract that we did not even have an opportunity for our legal counsel to review,” Zackhras told the Journal.

Authority over KAJUR was given to the MEC board by the Cabinet earlier this year.

An MEC official confirmed that the Majuro-based company was not aware of the price increase until it was given a copy of the signed contract in November.

“It’s going to cut KAJUR’s budget to shreds,” he said.
